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Clerk to the Finance Committee
Legislative Council Building

8 Jackson Road

Central, Hong Kong

(Attn: Mrs Constance Li)

23 April 2008

Dear Mrs Li,

Finance Committee
Follow-up to Meeting on 14 December 2007

Item No. 2 — FCR(2007-08)38
PWSC(2007-08)54

At the 6th meeting of the Finance Committee held on
14 December 2007, the Administration was requested to report on the
outcome of consultation with Central and Western District Council on the
opening of the Sun Yat Sen Memorial Park (the Park) for use by pets and the
provision of a cycling track in the Park. I attach a bilingual report on the

issue.
Yours sincerely,
(Miss Glaés Lee)
for Secretary for Home Affairs
Encl.
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c.c. Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury
(Attn: Mr Jack Chan) (Fax No. 2147 5240)

Director of Leisure and Cultural Services
(Attn: Mr Tony Suen) (Fax No. 2695 3886)
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Finance Committee Meeting on 14 December 2007
Issue Requiring Follow-up Actions by the Administration

Item No. 2 — FCR(2007-08)38
PWSC(2007-08)54

Issue At the request of Hon Emily Lau and Hon Kwok Ka-ki, the
Administration agreed to report on the outcome of consultation
with Central and Western District Council on the opening of the
Sun Yat Sen Memorial Park (the Park) for use by pets and the
provision of a cycling track in the Park.

Response

Members of the Culture, Leisure and Social Affairs Committee of Central and
Western District Council (C&WDC) were consulted on 28 February 2008. They
did not support the proposed opening of the Park for use by pets and the provision
of a cycling tack in the Park. Nevertheless, the Administration was requested to
identify suitable site in the district for a dog garden and consider providing a
waterfront cycling track from Central to Western district. The Administration

undertook to look into the matter and would report the findings to C&WDC in due
course.
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